W. K. KELLOGG FOUNDATION

July 18, 1955

LATIN AMERICAN DIVISION

BENJAMIN G. HORNING

PHILIP E. BLACKERBY, JR.

Dr. Ignacio Gonzalez, Dean Facultad de Medicina Universidad de Concepcion Casilla 44 Concepcion, Chile, S. A.

Dear Dr. Gonzalez:

Thank you for your kind letter of June 30. I am delighted to know that Dr. Repetto arrived home safely and that he was enthusiastic about his experience in the United States. He made an excellent record, and I am sure that he will become a valuable member of your staff.

I visited with Dr. Marcelino Varas in Ann Arbor on July 15. It was a great pleasure for me to see him again, and Dr. Kinde and Dr. Blackerby as well as myself were most favorably impressed with him. He has made splendid progress with the study of English.

Thank you for your kind words concerning W. K. Kellogg Foundation cooperation with the University of Concepcion. I wish to assure you that it has been an honor to the Foundation and a pleasure to me personally.

Please give my kindest regards to Mrs. Gonzalez and the children and tell your son that I wish for him a very happy year as a medical student. I hope that Paulina continues to have an interest in nursing education. I believe it to be a splendid profession for a young woman.

Con un abrazo estrecho,

Sincerely yours,

Benjamin G. Horning, M.D.

BGH: kb